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Release Notes  

Kansas Assessment Program (KAP) 
April 2023 

 
The following features have been included since the last major release of Kite® Educator Portal and Kite 
Student Portal. 
 

New features: 
 

 KELPA School and District Reports – New KELPA School and District Summary reports are 
available to building and district test coordinators. They can be accessed from the tabs in the 
Reports menu>English Language Learners Assessment. Excerpts from an example report are 
shown below. 

 Special Circumstance Students Dashboard – The KAP Dashboard now includes the Special 
Circumstance (SC) Students tab that lists students assigned an SC Code. The table on the 
dashboard has a row for each code entered and includes information about the subject and 
grade of the assessment, what SC Code was assigned, and the status of each test session for 
that particular assessment. 

 Grade 2 Reading Pilot – Updates were made to Educator Portal to support the Spring 2023 
pilot of the new KAP Grade 2 Reading assessment. This assessment will be operational for the 
2023-2024 school year. Districts interested in participating should contact the Kite Service 
Desk. 

Updated features: 
 

 Math Grade 8 Spring Interim – The Grade 8 Math Predictive Interim assessment was copied 
from the winter to spring to give districts another chance to engage their 8th grade math 
students. The associated reports were also updated to indicate that this assessment was the 
same as the one given in the winter. 

 Column Freezing – The Students table and Monitoring table are now more user-friendly! As 
users scroll horizontally within the table, the student name and/or SSID columns will freeze on 
the left side of the table. Thank you to the user who suggested this update! We hope you find 
the information more easily accessible.  

 KELPA Screener Status Extract Update – The KELPA Screener Status data extract has been 
extended to include a column for an assessed student’s proficiency status if they completed 
the assessment. This will allow districts to quicky see if students are or are not proficient and 
also assist them in updating their own data systems as needed. 
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Example excerpts from KELPA School Summary Report 
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